
SGC Minutes – January 11, 2023, Time 5:05 pm 

Members Present:  Octavius Harris-Principal, Rashida Armstrong-Staff Rep, 

Cassandra Bolding- Slone Malone -Teacher, Nicholas Collins- Staff Rep, Joshua 

Leonard- Parent Rep, Mattison Downs-Student Rep,  

Opening-Ms. Armstrong called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. 

 

Ms. Armstrong moved to approve the agenda as published. It was moved and seconded by the 

members. 

 

Ms. Malone moved for the approval of minutes, Ms. Bolding, seconded the motion from the 

December 8, meeting. It was moved and seconded by the members. 

 

Discussion Items:. 

• SGC Funds- Mr. Collins presented the budget proposal. 

o The SGC is allotted $46,690.00 for the year. 

o College and Career Readiness Support (college fairs and tours, funds to 

offset use of charter buses for local and out-of-state tours. $15,000.00) 

o PBIS - $1,000.00, Funds will go towards Popcorn Machine, Karaoke 

Machine, Giant Jenga, Scattegories (game), The LOGO game, Karaoke 

Machine Backdrop, Portable Stage. 

o Athletics department- 13, 000 Funds will purchase cryotherapy machines 

to be utilized for rehabilitation. Funds released on the contingency that 

athletics will fundraise $3000.00 for the purchase of the 2nd machine. 

o Milestone and AP Bootcamp- 13,000.00 Instructional resources and 

support for Advanced Placement and End-of-Course test areas and grant 

scholars additional out-of-class time instruction to practice and prepare 

towards content mastery. 

o Teacher and Student Incentives- $4, 390. Funds will be used to purchase 

items such as electronics to incentivize good attendance. Additionally, 

funds will go towards hosting celebratory events that recognize students 

who have consistently demonstrated good attendance, and those who have 

made attendance improvements throughout the school year. 

o The items proposed come to a total of $46, 390.00. 

o Mr. Collins moved for the proposed budget to be approved as presented. 

Mr. Joshua Leonard 2nd the motion. It was moved and approved by the 

committee members. 

 

• Principal Update- Last year, LHHS received funds to help with safety and 

security. We decided to purchase Metal/Weapons Detectors. The proposal to 

purchase the detectors went through a vetting process. Over the next few weeks, 

we will try out the weapons detectors in the school. They will be placed in two 

entry ways and two exits. No incident occurred which lead us to try out the 

detectors, we just want to be cautious. 



 

Committee Reports-  

• The Budget Committee made their requests. 

• The Outreach and Communication- No report 

• The Principal Selection Committee- No report 

 

 

Next Meeting Agenda Items:  

  

New Business- There was no new business. 

 

Next Meeting – Thursday – February 8,2024 

 

This meeting was adjourned at 5:24 p.m. 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


